MINUTES OF THE QUARTERLY MEETING OF THE ZONING BOARD OF ADJUSTMENT WATERVILLE VALLEY, NEW HAMPSHIRE

DATE: September 22, 2020

The meeting was held in person in the Town Hall Meeting Room. It was also provided electronically through ZOOM, set up by Town Clerk Assistant Sharon Charron, who was present for the meeting. It was called to order by Chair Jean Mullen at 3:30 p.m.

As required under Executive Order 2020-04, Emergency Order #12, the Chair opened the meeting explaining the manner in which the ZOOM meeting would proceed, including where a link to join could be found.

Roll Call was taken and in attendance were Members Jean Mullen, Barry Fish, Tom Myrick, Barb Prendergast, and Paul Saulnier, and Alternate Cyndy Piekos. A quorum was established with the members present.

A motion was made to accept the minutes of the June 17, 2020, quarterly meeting as written. The motion was seconded and adopted.

No new or old business was raised, and no hearings had been scheduled.

Sharon Charron provided the members with copies of the Zoning Ordinances reflecting the new amendments adopted at the Town Election in March. Sharon stated that she would prepare a full book of rules, map, and ordinances for each of the two new members, Barbara Prendergast and Cynthia Piekos.

Jean Mullen stated that she would check with Kevin Brayton as she believed there might be some confusion as to his status as an alternate member of the Board.

There being no further business raised, upon motion, duly seconded, the Chair adjourned the meeting at 3:42 p.m.